THE ROTARY CLUB OF WELLINGBOROUGH HATTON

MINUTES FOR THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Tuesday 31st May 2022
President John welcomed all those Rotarians attending the AGM
Apologies received from John Collins, Trevor Handcock, Barry Rogers &

Mike Noble.

Notices: Secretary reminded all about the forthcoming District Photo Competition. Entrees by 1st July, cost £4 per entry.

Nigel Cheetham reported on the forthcoming British Legion event on 25th June. Hatton will have our Gazebo there , Nigel looking for support on the day. 
Almoner: Mike Noble’s wife Jean, had a fall & broke her hip, resulting in emergency hip replacement. President John sent a get well card on behalf

Of all members.

Members remembered Rotarian Alan Warwick who passed away recently.

Council to discuss a remembrance to Alan , possibly with a plaque to be

Sited at Isebrook Hospital.

Bonus Ball: First time winner announced by Dick Parsley, DAVE SMITH.

AGM:
President John  commenced with the AGM by briefly discussing his year as President.. 
Secretary Derek Wingrave: The minutes of the last AGM on the 11th May 2021
No matters arising, Proposed By: Dick Parsley, Seconded By: David Birkett

Carried. No abstentions. Carried.
Treasurer David Birkett gave an update on the financial health of the club & Trust account for the year so far. Both accounts are healthy with the club account good with now only fortnightly meetings & no conference last year & President’s honorarium not taken.
Project Leaders:  

Foundation Report: Dick Parsley had posted his report onto the report section of the Website & briefly went through the progress so far this year.
It was agreed to uplift funds from the trust fund account to supplement our Foundation Giving for this current Rotary Year. (£300 from Foundation & £300 from General Trust Fund account, total £600).to be distributed £500 Rfuk with £100 for Polio eradication.

International: Richard Brooks had posted his report out & briefly went through it.

Membership: Alan Waller had sent out his report to all members & briefly reiterated his thoughts on going forward.

Spire: Tony Frankland had posted his report out & briefly went through it.

Attached to these minutes are the actions taken with regard to Hatton & Spire as proposed by Tony.

There were no other reports.

Club Appointments for 2021 – 2022.     President Elect Brian Evans  announced his committee and other appointments for the coming year.
President Elect (Tony Frankland), Junior Vice (TBC) Treasurer (David Birkett), Secretary (Derek Wingrave).
In line with current By-Laws of Wellingborough Hatton, the following are proposed Project Leaders.
Proposed Project leaders as follows:  International:(Richard Brooks. Fun Day (Dave Smith & Richard Brooks),    Foundation: (Dick Parsley),  IT/Comms: (Duncan Forbes) assisted by Dick Parsley., Golf Day: Alan Waller, Membership: TBC . 
Further Projects once defined will be fronted by a designated  member of Hatton.

 H&S Officer: Richard Brooks, Almoner: John Rowlatt,  
House Keeping: TBC:  SAA: .George Hodgson.
Proposed by: Brian Evans.  Seconded by: Alan Waller.,    Carried: No Abstentions
Treasurer:  Incoming Treasurer David Birkett outlined his budget for the coming Rotary year 202-2023.
David proposes the subscription rate for the coming year to remain at £125.00 per member : 

Seconded by: Nigel Cheetham……….Carried:
Appointing a Person or Persons to Examine the Club’s Annual Accounts:
To be confirmed at a later date.
Voting Delegates to District Council. Normally the Incoming President & Secretary are the nominated persons  for voting delegate’s, with .
alternative voting delegate to be Dick Parsley.
 Proposed by: John Rogers…….Seconded by Bill Layram….Carried:
Election of Club Council 
The following officers were members of the Council ex-officio:

 President: Brian Evans
PE :            Tony Frankland 

 Secretary:   Derek Wingrave
Treasurer:   David Birkett
 Named Members for the Council
Nigel Cheetham

Dick Parsley

Duncan Forbes
Richard Brooks
Mike Jackson.

Jim Mandeville

Proposed by: John Rogers…… Seconded by: Bill Layram ……carried. No Abstentions
This completed the AGM for this Rotary year 2021/2022
AOB.
SAA:  George Hodgson 
Meeting Closed 8.20pm.
Signed ……………………..                 Date:……………………….

President John Rogers  2021-2022
Changes to The Hatton/Spire Club Arrangement.
Following on from the initial meeting between Secretary Derek Wingrave & Spire leader Tony Frankland in late May 2022, and the subsequent separate discussions between Hatton Council Members and Spire members  the following was placed before all members at our AGM on Tuesday 31st May 2022.

The gist of the discussions was to move Hatton / Spire forward as a more closely knit unit.

Tony’s ideas were in brief as follows:

It’s important to keep Wellingborough Hatton Club & Name in tacked.

New 3 tier system dropping the Spire / Satellite name.
1). Tuesday Hatton: as we are now meeting fortnightly at the Golf Club, continuing as before.

2). Thursday Hatton: Those members of  Spire meeting at local pub fortnightly as before.

3). Fringe Members, who help out both Hatton & Spire, becoming confirmed Friends of Rotary, with the prospect of long term joining either the Tuesday or Thursday group as Rotarians.

4). Drop the name Spire as well as the Satellite club.

5) Communication should be both inwards & Outwards with membership being the aim to enhance both aspects of Wellingborough Hatton.

Every 6 six weeks the Hatton Secretary would invite all members to attend a joint Council & Business meeting at Hatton’s venue (Golf Club or alternative venue).

2 members of Spire would be invited onto the Council, (2022-2023. Duncan Forbes & Jim Mandeville.)
General discussion continued and all members agreed to change to the new format.

Proposed by: John Rogers Seconded by: Nigel Cheetham.

Carried

Signed:                                              Date:

President John Rogers. 2021 - 2022
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